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	Background  

In January 2011, LSP Executive agreed key projects for the focus of the LSP during 2011. These were to focus on:

· Identifying high need families within the borough, and considering the way services are provided to these families, with a view to more effective and efficient service delivery

· Considering the data currently collected and used across the partnership, identifying opportunities for better sharing, joint analysis and efficient use of data to inform effective commissioning and service delivery

· Working towards a joint asset strategy for the borough, identifying all the property assets held by partners and their current use, and potential for future changes to increase effectiveness

· Delivering a joined-up approach to tackling issues within Southall, bringing together partners currently working in the area to take a coordinated approach to solving problems

 

	Purpose of report

The reports to LSP Executive:

· Provide an update to LSP Executive on the progress of the projects – including more detailed updates in the form of presentations from the leads of the projects on Southall, and High Need Families

· Seek agreement to continuing these projects as the main focus of the LSP Executive’s work programme in 2011, and seek feedback as to current progress and approaches and suggestions as to future improvements

· Identify areas for further input and contribution from partners, including support in responding to challenges arising within these projects



	Recommendations 

It is recommended that LSP Executive:

· Consider updates on the projects for delivery through the LSP Executive in 2011

· Provide feedback and any further comment on the scope, direction, approach and current involvement in these projects

· Commit to ensuring sufficient buy-in and resource is available through partner organisations to ensure these projects deliver the benefits possible, including considering requests for further information and input from partners

· Agree to DMG continuing to manage the overall progress and performance of the projects, with quarterly updates to LSP Executive




